

	[image: image1.jpg]s 1 |




	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Agreed Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 9th January 2025 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

David Cuthill (DC)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Andrew Scott (AS)

Pete Richardson (PR) 
Lesley McDonald (LM - online)


	Chair

Treasurer

Secretary


	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB - online)
Caroline Shiers (CS - online)
Tom McEwan (TM)
2 members of the public 
Paul Smith, Watch Commander, Fire Service (PS) 

	APOLOGIES
Jamie Louise (JLM)
Scott MacGregor (SM)

Laura Rodger (minutes)

Police Service

ABSENCES

Pat Marshall (PM)

	Item 1 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 14th of November 2024 meeting

No amendments.
Decision: Approved without amendments. Proposed by PR and seconded by GP.
	

	Item 2 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Blairgowrie were mobilised 351 times in 2024 to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. 
Community Safety Engagement 

Firefighters from Blairgowrie Fire Station recently delivered a Road Safety Awareness session to S6 students from Blairgowrie High School. The session included an immersive experience using VR headsets, which simulated the perspective of a young driver acting recklessly. This powerful tool allowed participants to witness the potential consequences of careless driving first-hand. Students also engaged in a practical exploration of a car involved in a road traffic collision (RTC). Firefighters demonstrated their response procedures, showcased the tools used in extrication, and provided essential advice on what to do if first on the scene of an RTC. This lifesaving knowledge is designed to equip young drivers with the skills to act responsibly and confidently in critical situations. 
Blairgowrie has been running 'Coffee with the Crew' events where local people have joined us for coffee, biscuits, board games, a look around and a chat in our warm fire station. 
Santa and his elves visited the station and the whole community was invited along for Blairgowrie Fire Station’s annual Santa Drive Thru. Through contacts built up over the year, the station had access to an Electric Vehicle, so those without a vehicle could still access this free event. Donations for The Fire Fighters Charity totalled a huge £850, including donations from local businesses. We would like to thank this year's sponsors: First Aid Perthshire, Graham Environmental Services, A. Proctor Group Ltd. Blairgowrie and Rattray Highland Games and Blairgowrie Garage, Wester Essendy Christmas Trees and Aylswood Rare Breeds
DC and the remaining Community Councillors and local Councillors congratulated PS and his team on the amount of work they do with and for the community and that we as a community, are very lucky to have them.
Police Report: 
There were 9 incidents of note in the town.  
Pubs/Licensed Premises Leading up to and during the busy festive period, the Blairgowrie Community Policing Team, supported by other local Officers including volunteer Special Constables carried out increased high visibility patrols around the pubs and licensed premises in the area. These patrols were well received by licensees, staff and members of the public who appreciated the increased visibility. There were very few incidents of note related to the licensed premises trade during this busy period. 
In December PCs Ryan Tarbet and Robbie Blackhall held several awareness and information events about the Herbert Protocol, a UK wide recognised scheme that focuses on people living with dementia who may be at risk of going missing, with the aim of relevant information being recorded accurately and readily available for Police in the event of someone going missing. These were well attended and there are plans to arrange further events in the future. For more information or to obtain a form, please contact PC Gary Campbell or PC Ryan Tarbet.

	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 
a) Irresponsible Car Parking 
A resident raised concern about people parking on the pavement outside one of their windows that they had been advised is a means of escape should there be a fire by their front door. PS advised that the front door is the main exit and that they have several options of getting the resident out not necessarily by the window. TM advised he would gather the details and pass onto the parking wardens and PS advised they could come up to assess the situation.
b) Cars Parking on the Common
The resident also mentioned people park on Rattray Common – this should also be brought up with the wardens when they come out.

c) Elm Drive Traffic
A member of the public who lives near the junction of Elm Drive and Walnut Grove contacted BRCC to highlight the issue of a big increase in traffic volume, traffic noise and an issue with speeding since the connecting road to Perth Road had been completed. There are 20mph signs at Coupar Angus end but none along the rest of the road nor the Perth Road end. The limit is ignored – wide road means it’s like a racetrack and the road is in desperate need of calming measures. They have tried to get action via local councillors and PKC roads – can BRCC help? GP replied saying we can highlight the issue. BB advised the road has been part of the development, but the speed limit is 30mph – the sign says 20mph is plenty. However, all roads will be 20mph around the town by end 2025. This task is amongst the other 900 tasks the PKC Roads Dept has, so it will be done at some point. DC noted that there has been a lot of Police activity re speeding around Carise and other areas and suggested the sec write to the police to request they monitor Elm Drive. DC has also driven along Elm Drive regularly and not noticed people driving fast. CS has also spoken with the resident and said similar as has Daryl McKewan from PKC. DC asked if BB, CS and TM notified police when they received complaints about speeding – they confirmed they do. CS also mentioned the exit from the town along Coupar Angus Road was known for people speeding. Local councillors will advise the police and suggested BRCC do the same.

	GP
TM/BB/CS

	Item 6 – Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding PR/SM
PR advised; 6 new pumps had been placed into the container at Schoolfield Road, Grab Bags issued and Outdoor First Aid training given to volunteers - thanks to PS for allowing the Resilience Team to use Fire Station. PKC will be providing ID cards for resilience team members for when they are at an incident. PKC were keen to hear if we needed any further funding or support – please let PR know. New Gazebo will be ordered with the bonus of a high-res logo having been created for it. DC thanked PR for his commitment and attention to detail with the resilience group as he recognised the amount of work involved especially as PR had a fulltime job. DC also thanked PKC’s Frank Campbell for his unstinting support.
TM noted that he had spoken with cardiologists at Ninewells and they were advising that the impact of the public using Defibs on heart attack victims was having a major impact on the reduction of serious cases including brain damage etc. This was well received.
b) Climate Action DC/GP/JLM
GP read out JLM’s report which advised there is a Retrofit Workshop in St Catharines on 22 Jan – BRCC will publicise. JLM attended a very positive, well-attended gathering at Holyrood called ‘Scotland United for Climate Change’, about Urban Crofting, Community Energy Scotland, Spoke Cycling Campaign and Public Diners. BRDT has feasibility studies looking at the suitability of the Tesco’s roof and the Thomson’s land at Ashgrove as locations for a solar farm to provide electricity for those in Rattray. A further application has been submitted to extend the number of study sites.   Rooted in Rattray & Blairgowrie (RIRB) – 20 families have expressed an interest; we have 1 set of ‘Tree Twins’: a baby born in Brebières and one in Blairgowrie on the same day.  PKC Greenspace advises that trees have arrived and the first ones will be planted soon, probably in Lochy Park. Also looking at the possibility of making plaques.  
c) Twinning GP/SM
Twinning links in general are increasing. Natalie has been working on a twinning website for both towns. BRCC also has a framed, handmade crest from Brebières which needs a good display location.  Nest, the notice board in the Wellmeadow and the Angus Hotel were suggested. GP will investigate.  See also Rooted in R&B in ‘Climate Action’ above.
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
   i. Built Environment Electrical Connections at Wellmeadow: Mtg held online on 11 Dec to discuss options. There was discussion about using the power for the P-Lights in the trees as an alternative. TM suggested we provide ideas and thoughts to PKC so they can do some preparatory work prior to the on-site mtg. DC also noted some work needs done to gather funds to pay for the connections. SM to liaise.
   ii. Open Spaces – Carsie was looking better. GP commented that when looking around the town for possible RIRB tree planting locations, they were surprised at the number of open space areas available for people to use, meet and enjoy; it was noted that the areas are not used as much as they used to be, and it is unfortunate that this open-space policy does not seem to be in place anymore for recent developments. CS advised the Unpaid Work Team had been tidying up at Riverside, which now looks better, and they will continue to do so.

e) Local Place Plan
The Local Place Plan is a local document owned by the community which will be registered with the local authority who should take it into account when their Local Development Plan (LDP) is updated. BRDT has been working on this since July 2024 with over 1200 comments gathered, which are now being compiled into a single document. The LPP will be registered by the end of March. The Draft will be available for feedback from the public prior to submission to PKC. The comments have allowed BRDT to revise LDP2 for LDP3, with more focus on the town centre and keeping new development closer to the centre rather than further elongating the town along the Coupar Angus Road. Comments gathered suggest the town is ready to take more ownership of its future, and that perhaps a local Town Development Team may form as a result. DC thanked SJ and LM for their work on the LPP.

	GP

SM



	a) Town Notice Boards
2 noticeboards have been removed from the bus stance and will be installed, 1 at the bottom of Brown Street by the railings and the other where the TSB ATM used to be so people see it coming into town. Noticeboards will be managed primarily by BRDT although others have access.

b) Blairgowrie &Rattray Common Good Fund
TM advised it was an option amongst others as a possible source of funding for the electrical connections in the Wellmeadow.

c)  Cherry Trees at Piggy Lane
BB advised the carpark and wall should be returned to original state by Scotia Homes. The cherry trees had to be taken down to allow houses to be built and new trees will be planted by the developer. PKC Planning Dept has confirmed this is in the agreed plan. A member of the public was concerned that the cherry trees were not within the development area, and that Scotia Homes is encroaching on the core path. BB advised the member of the public could take this further to prove the case.  This would require a copy of the land deed to show the exact boundaries. According to PKC, all is well, so they will not be taking action. This item will be removed from agenda until the member of the public comes back to us.
d) First Responders
A member of the public had contacted DC re First Responders, advising that Neil Hardy, NHS Community Resilience Facilitator (Central Highlands, Angus & Tayside), is happy to come to a BRCC mtg to talk about First Responders. BRCC agreed to publicise his talk. Neil may have ideas re obtaining funding.  GP will invite Neil to the March mtg. PR advised Dunkeld were planning a training day at Tayside Mountain Rescue. 
e) Scalable Cities
To be discussed at interim meeting and reported on at February’s meeting.
	GP
GP

GP



	Item 8 – Traffic Matters
AS commented that there were 3 sets of road works in the town at the same time, of which we were given no notice. BB stated that Gas, Water, BT don’t have to give public notice through PKC. BRCC are notified of other works.
	

	Item 9 – Planning Matters
Gallowbank Development:
BRCC is very disappointed, as planning has been approved. 6 deputations were delivered and very well presented; Persimmon Homes were last on. There was a motion to refuse which went to the vote, but the development was approved by 6:4. Some deputes came together to raise a formal complaint with PKC, as they felt the meeting was handled incorrectly.  This has gone to Stage 2 for investigation. GP reminded the mtg that BRCC asked PKC Planning to come and talk to BRCC about the application, which PKC had said they would, yet they did not. LM advised it was frustrating that questions raised at the meeting were not answered correctly – e.g. while the developer admitted the number of trees being removed was higher than stated in the report, it was also the location of the trees that was an issue, as the survey did not take place in the correct location. 
	

	Item 10 – Chair’s Report

DC advised it has been a busy period and extended his best wishes to all for 2025. PKC requested that all CC Chairs remind everyone that every member of a CC and every member of the public attending a CC meeting should be treated with respect – thankfully this is always the case at BRCC meetings. On 4th and 11th Dec, DC, JLM and SM attended an Outdoor First Aid Course delivered by PR of First Aid Perthshire. DC also thanked those who made a deputation at the Gallowbank planning meeting. Finally, DC thanked SM and AS for setting up the PA System in the Wellmeadow for the Carol Singing on 14th December.
 
	

	Item 11 – Treasurer’s Report 
Last year’s accounts approved at AGM in October have been sent to PKC and accepted hence they have provided the Admin Grant of £694.
Admin 
November balance
Admin Grant
January balance



 Projects
November balance
Resilience Items
Donation – PA System
Rooted in B&R
Outdoor First Aid
November Balance


 Fireworks/Community Event
Resilience
Well (Defib)
Bench
Christmas Tree/Festive
Rooted in B & R
In

£694





£20

Out







£802.71

£105
£650
Balance
£70.06
£746.06
£746.06



£18,791.84
£17,989.13
£18,009.13 – Defib Pot

£17,904.13
£17,254.13
£17,254.13

£211.89
£13,422.36
£94.80
£253.52
£446.56
£2,825  
The meeting agreed the suggestion to combine the Fireworks/Community Event, Bench and Christmas Tree/Festive pots into 1 community pot which the £20 donation from Parish Church would also go in. The bench money would be retained. This was agreed unanimously.

SJ also suggested merging the resilience pots – PR said this wasn’t possible as the previous money was earmarked to provide a respite centre for an incident in Blairgowrie. He was in discussion with the churches about this and progress was being made. PR also asked if an electrical connection was included in the new recreation centre for an emergency centre. BB agreed to chase.

SJ also requested approval to allocate 2024/25 planned spend as follows:
£40 per month minutes - £320 total to cover Nov, Jan, Feb, Mar, Apr, May, Jun and Aug.
£150 Website & Room hire (BRDT Comprehensive Package with mini-website)
£40 on accountancy
This was agreed unanimously.
	SJ

BB



	Item 12 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 

GP advised she was having computer issues hence did not have an update – most will be discussed at the interim meeting at 7.30pm on Tuesday 14 Jan.


	GP, All

	Item 13 – PKC Councillor’s Reports
Cllr Caroline Shiers 
Next litter pick will be 9 Feb, meeting at Rattray Common on Hatton Road at 10am.
Before Christmas she and Cllr Brawn attended a meeting re the Royal Hotel. The rumour re asylum seekers going in there is nonsense; it is really important that we quell this, as it is causing real concern. Inside the building is in a very poor state. Thank you to the Police, SFRS, PKC Community Wardens for trying to keep it safe & reduce anti-social behaviour. It is important that parents get the message over to their young people that the building is very unsafe and they put themselves and the emergency services at risk if they go inside.  PKC officers are in contact with the owner pushing fo positive future for the building.
On Sunday 2 February the new football pavilion at Davie Park will be opened. Chair of BRCC has been invited to the opening. Huge piece of work to complete the 3G pitch and the pavilion, which is very much a community space which will bring football and community together.  Credit for driving this forward must go to Sandy Thomson who has been determined to see this work completed and has focused on this project for so many years.
In December CS met PKC officers at the Riverside and work was then undertaken- what a difference. There is agreement that a proper maintenance plan be put in place.
Playpark at Westfield Common being upgraded in February, at long last. It will sit alongside the BMX track and also the garden put in place by Mantalk.
Keathbank Bridge – unfortunately work was delayed before Christmas but is underway.
Glass bin recycling issues were again experienced at Christmas, as usual. Very much hope this can be addressed for December as we see complaints. Thank you to the PKC and Tayside Contracts staff who worked over the Christmas period to empty bins and do gritting, etc.
Strathmore Schools Pipe Band needs a Treasurer - please contact Emma Harvey at Blair High.

High School have sold an amazing 413 jute bags and have 87 left to sell. Thanks  also to the local businesses who sold 100 between them. 

Cllr Bob Brawn added:
Wished everyone a Happy New Year.
No Parking on Pavements – became law on 6 Jan so please do not park on pavements. Consultations on-going for parking in Kirk Wynd and Mitchell Square – 2 known areas of concern. Await outcome.
Royal Hotel – met with the agent, police and wardens. Youths have been accessing via rear wearing balaclavas and carrying tools which is understandably unsettling local residents. Windows are now boarded from outside and inside hence it is very difficult to get in. Wardens and police monitoring. Fire Service has indicated it is not in a good state to fight a fire should one occur. We understand owners are considering preliminary planning to turn into an aparthotel with commercial on ground floor but no progress so far.

EV Chargers Library Car Park – confirmed that any EM radiation from these is lower than most household appliances and not a concern. The equipment worked as expected with the fire and shut down with only damage to the cable. There is a plan to move the chargers away from the house they back onto – this will hopefully be in conjunction with the carpark resurface. TM noted that the elderly lady who used to live in the house died of cancer and the family were concerned about the possible radiation issue which did cause a lot of stress.

Cllr Tom McEwan added:

Bins at Hawthorn Place have been emptied.

RAAC Concrete – none in PKC other than Bells Sports Centre which is under consultation.

Bendochy Park is an unfortunate situation for those who have purchased there having been misled to believing they can live there when the planning permission was clearly for a holiday park, not residential. The company has since dissolved and a new one started under the same family. As purchasers do not buy the land, no legal advice is required (although it is always recommended you obtain legal advice). TM, CS and BB had met with residents and will do so again. Unfortunately, all will need to be moved out by 2026.  DC expressed concern, as people will lose a lot of of money and noted this is a major issue for the government to address.
	

	Item 15 – AOCB

AS asked who is responsible for removing the Wreaths in the Wellmeadow as they are now looking the worse for the weather. It was agreed AS would speak with the Legion to confirm disposal arrangements.

DC commented that the bottle banks were full once again – these had been emptied today.
	AS

	Date of Next Meeting: 13th February 2025, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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